## Credit Recovery 2023-2024 School Year

We held credit recovery in the library and media center for this school year through the month of June. On staff were two teachers and two para-professionals to assist the students with their classwork. We typically start out very strong and it tapers off quite quickly, so we are making staffing adjustments to match the needs of the students.

There were a couple of issues we needed to address this past year so we needed to make adjustments on procedures on our end. The first issue we needed to make adjustments was the ability of students to Google search for answers and plug that information into the final test, thus demonstrating a base of knowledge that is not completely truthful. In order to provide the best service but also to keep it as fair for all students, we changed the requirement of the final test for credit to be taken on campus during credit recovery time where the test is then proctored by one of the staff. Students and parents were contacted, those who had signed up for credit recovery for this June. We will continue this practice with credit recovery as we move into the fall semester.

The other issue was the decreasing number of students in attendance. The staff contacted all students and families, by a phone call, who had signed up for credit recovery this summer. With the changes to the final testing requirement may have some impact, but the numbers were unfortunately lower as time went on.

Here is some data from this past June's credit recovery:

## **Attendance**

Week 1: 268 Week 2: 85

Week 3: 16 (4 day week due to Juneteenth)

Week 4: 18

Students who attended Credit Recovery came for an average of 5 days in order to complete their work, with 11 being the most number of days that any student showed up. While the day with the highest attendance saw 81 students, the lowest number was 2 students in attendance which occurred twice during the last two weeks each for a total of 4 days.

143- Number of non-senior students invited to attend credit recovery this summer

72- Number of students completed all needed credits from the past school year

299- Total amount of credits earned in credit recovery for this summer

This information does not include seniors who had missing credits to complete.

5- Number of seniors with incomplete credits but have since completed these credits

## Planning for Summer of 2024-2025

June 2 - June 26 Monday - Thursday 7:30a - 11:30a